Sample letter in response to a parent withdrawing their child from a visit to a place of worship
(Please amend the text and delete sections as required)

Dear

I am sorry to hear that you have requested to withdraw your son/daughter from our visit to…

The visit is an exciting opportunity for our pupils to learn about different faiths and ensure that they are aware of the diverse nature of modern Britain. 

Religious Education forms part of the basic curriculum in schools and its teaching is enshrined in law. The school follows the North Yorkshire Agreed Syllabus for Religious Education and part of the curriculum encourages children to study Christianity in great detail, as well as finding out about Hinduism, Sikhism, Judaism, Buddhism and Islam through school trips, visits from outside speakers and class teaching.

The school recognises that parents have the right to withdraw their child from RE in whole or in part, and provide alternative work. 

However, the school is aware that children growing up in North Yorkshire may have little contact with people from other faiths and cultures, such as Muslims and it is aware that it has a duty under the Equality Act 2010 to promote good relations between people of different beliefs and ethnicities as part of its single equality duty.

The Governing Body fully supports this trip and the teaching of RE, including Islam.

It is the governors' expectation  that the visit to the mosque will provide an insight for pupils into the nature of British Islam, help them understand how Islam is presented in the media and that groups like ISIS are not a true reflection of the Islam followed by the vast majority of Muslims in Britain.
As a school we have a responsibility to promote pupils’ spiritual, moral, social and cultural education and are judged on the effectiveness of our planned provision by Ofsted. The visit to … significantly contributes to this area of a pupil’s development which is part of preparing all pupils for a life in modern Britain.

In a letter to schools from North Yorkshire Local Authority in January 2015,   ‘Learning Beyond the Classroom – Travel advice’, it states that:
‘It is important as educators that we continue to give children and young people the opportunity to learn about different religions, faiths and cultures and engender respect and tolerance within our communities and to all go about our daily lives without fear or hindrance.’ 

A full risk assessment has been conducted for the visit and there is no more risk attached to this visit than any other school visit.
The place of worship we are visiting runs regular school visits. Their website details are…if you would like to find out more.


Many schools in North Yorkshire run successful visits to a range of places of worship within North Yorkshire and beyond. I am happy to share some case studies with you if you would like to know more about the nature and impact of such visits.
I would welcome the opportunity to discuss your decision to withdraw your child from the visit.
Yours sincerely,

